
The whole school took part in Mini First Aid workshops last week. They learned about the basics
of first aid, choking, burns, putting someone in the recovery position and the older children learned
about resuscitation. Great life skills to have .



It was great to learn this week about some of our shining stars out of school. Toby and his
football team the Riverside Juniors came FIRST in their league (with Great Ayton a close second I
believe), Arthur won a national competition in gymnastics and Lucy did a swimathon swimming 1.5
km raising money for Cancer Research and Marie Curie. She raised a fabulous £78. Well done all.

In art and design some of our classes have been learning about different form of 3d art. Using a
range of media, including card in year 1 and wire and even soap in Years 3 and 4, children have
been exploring different ways of creating sculptures. It has been good to see the progression of
knowledge throughout the school too.



Our Worship Team joined the Year One class on Wednesday for a special worship in the church
yard. After a nature walk, Reverend Anne led prayers to the farmers asking God for plentiful crops
this year.

Hopefully your child has passed on to you information about how you can claim their FREE
membership to Gt Broughton & Kirby Sports Club courtesy of the Wainstones Hotel. Karl from the
club came into school last week to share this exciting news and already some of our children have
taken advantage of this during their PE lessons or have gone for a visit to see what is there.
Scanning the bar code and registering your child enables them to access the facilities.
How about starting by attending the Tennis Open day? (see the poster below)



or Football Training
Saturday 9.30am to 10.30am.
For ages between 5 and 11.
Development training, perfect for children to be introduced to
football in a safe, fun and friendly environment. £3 per session.

Contact Karl in 07711 796699 or email bksc1@outlook.com for
more details.

mailto:bksc1@outlook.com


We are looking forward to this year's colour run. Please see details below. Please let us know if
you can volunteer. We need more powder throwers!
Please Note
- The gates will be unlocked before the start. Please collect your children from their classroom
door. You will then be responsible for them, their bags etc.
- If your child is taking part please provide them with old clothes and a light coloured T shirt. They
can get changed in school
-Sunglasses will be provided
-All participants will receive a special medal.

The sponsor form can be downloaded here but a paper copy will be sent in book bags too.





This will be held the week beginning 20th May... please don't bring your plane in until we can
confirm a hopefully still day!

We are excited about opening our new nursery in September and are busy planning for this. Please
pass on details below to anyone you know who may be interested. If you know someone currently
at Wendy's nursery, please also let them know that they will need to reapply for their place through
school. Thank you

The deadline for uniform orders to arrive before the summer holidays is 8th May. Please visit
https://www.school-uniforms.co.uk/ to order.

The Go-To website provides information and signposting to services, for children and young
people's mental health and wellbeing, in North Yorkshire.

https://www.school-uniforms.co.uk/
https://r1.ddlnk.net/c/AQjHqAwQpb2mARin2JVaIO3pwyo7VTqKVJqgJgi_53piIGkPKqvzOLx0FCQszYiXnpKypw


8th May Deadline for uniform orders
9th May Bags 2 School Collection
Friday 10th May Class Photos
W/B 13th May Y6 Sats week
20th May Year 3,4, and 5 presentation and performance in the afternoon
22nd May National Maths Day
W/B 27th May Half Term
W/B 3rd June Year 4 multiplication checks
W/B 10th June Phonics screening checks
Weds 12th June Key Stage 2 Countryside Day
14th June Non uniform for Summer Fayre raffle and tombola prizes
W/B 17th June Y6 East Barnby residential
25th June Y1/2 School Visit to Jarrow Hall
28th June PTA Summer Fair
2nd July Sports Day
3rd July Reserve Sports Day
3rd and 4th July pm Drama Club present 'A Midsummer Night's Dream'
5th July Reception Trip to Monk Park Farm
9th July 6pm Year 6 performance suported by the choir
10th/11th/12th July Y6 at Stokesley School
Parents Meets (optional) 15th July



Y6 Leavers service 11am 17th July in church- ALL WELCOME

Check out this video for the top 5 internet safety tips for parents.

The Top Internet Safety Tips Every Parent Needs to Know

It is the role of all adults in a child's life to keep them safe and all staff in school have regular
training in safeguarding and child protection. You can read our safeguarding policies on our
website. In our school the designated person for safeguarding is Mrs McCormick (who should be
your first point of contact if you have any concerns), and we have two deputy safeguarding leads:
Mrs Borwell and Miss Atkinson. We are here to support children and families so please do get in
touch if you have any concerns about a child's well-being or would like some support as a family.

Please see below about information from the NHS regarding illness. Attached also is our
'Attendance Matters' guide for parents which outlines the impact pf taking your children out of
school. Thank you for your support.

Please be aware that only applications for term time absences that have been AUTHORISED will be
formally acknowledged. If you have not received a letter the absence will be marked as
unauthorised.

Is my child too ill for school?

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


Find out when it's best to keep your sick child at home and when it's OK to send them to school or
nursery.

launch nhs.uk

Attendance Matters Parent Guide - printable (2).pdf
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